NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

Notice is hereby given that on Tuesday, September 26, 2017 at 10:00 or as soon thereafter as the matter may be heard, in the Supervisors Chambers, First Floor, Eric Rood Administrative Center, 950 Maidu Avenue, Nevada City, California, the Nevada County Board of Supervisors will hold a public hearing to consider public testimony on an application submitted by Keith Royal, Nevada County Sheriff-Coroner-Public Administrator, for an Edward Byrne Memorial 2017 Justice Assistance Grant offered by the U.S. Department of Justice, Bureau of Justice Assistance, Office of Justice Programs. This grant in the amount of \$14,262 may be used for technical assistance, training, personnel, equipment supplies, contractual support, and information systems for criminal justice in one or more designated purpose areas.

Questions or comments from the public may be directed to the Nevada County Sheriff's Office, by telephone (530) 265-1471 or by mail at the Nevada County Sheriff's Office, Attn: Mr. Rolf Kleinhans, 950 Maidu Ave., Nevada City, CA 95959.

NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Julie Patterson-Hunter, Clerk of the Board

Publish: September 14, 2017

The Union

Publish: September 13, 2017

Sierra Sun